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Clerk’s update following 18th October 2019 Emergency Committee meeting
Follow up to matters arising:
The Leyburn Resilience Group have held their initial meetings and a committee with two sub committees has been formed. A copy of Bellerby’s Emergency Plan was requested and the edited version has been forwarded to their Clerk. 
The NYCC Flood Management team will be commencing work in Leyburn on Monday 11th November 2019.
Clerk is a member of Leyburn Resilience Committee.
Flood Risk Team site meeting
The Flood Risk Management team were surveying what needed to be done in the village as part of the Section 19 study on the 25th October 2019. This was productive as all the specialists were present. They will be carrying out CCTV surveys amongst other things over the next couple of weeks.
The clerk requested an update and whether the data collected would be available:
The study will be in the public domain as of Jan/Feb 2020. So you can use the information as you see fit once it is published. This will contain the mapping/CCTV surveys of the drains in your village.  
Unfortunately the village will not receive a copy of the study report prior to publication. I believe that we are still on schedule to complete it for the deadline made.
I am unsure of the dates of when the surveys of the systems will take place. We are still in the process of finalising these, but when I find out I could send you an email to keep you in the loop?
Historic Maps
The old County Series maps have been digitised with copies put onto an online interactive map by NYCC. 
There are two different formats:
Desktop version https://maps.northyorks.gov.uk/connect/analyst/?mapcfg=historic_maps
Mobile phone/tablet version https://maps.northyorks.gov.uk/connect/analyst/mobile/#/main?mapcfg=historic_maps
Riparian Ownership
North Yorkshire County Council Highways Authority formal position on Riparian Ownership is:
The riparian owner of any watercourses alongside roads is normally the adjoining landowner, as the highway boundary invariably lies along the top of the bank closest to the road. Although the County Council in their role as the Highway Authority has the right to discharge rainwater from the highway into these watercourses, the landowner is responsible for maintaining it. 
However, if the Highway Authority has created or piped the ditch specifically under their highway powers, they became responsible for its maintenance. Likewise, most pipes or culverts beneath the highway and bridges over watercourses are the responsibility of the County Council.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dry Stone Walling Association
The volunteer dry stone wallers from DSWA have again worked on the watercourses in the village over the weekend of 1st to 3rd November. An email of thanks has been sent out to them on behalf of the residents and the Committee:
Dear All,
May I thank you all for all your efforts and hard work over this last weekend.
Apologies for the weather – it could have been better; but on the other hand it could have been worse!  In terms of numbers of wallers we had 12 on Friday, 12 on Saturday, and 9 on Sunday.  I appreciate that everyone is busy, so your attendance was very much appreciated.
I trust that everyone enjoyed the hospitality provided by the villagers, whether this was coffee, tea, soup, bacon/sausage sandwiches, accommodation, and of course the meals provided by the Cross Keys Public House. 
There’s been plenty of positive comments made already by residents of Bellerby and just a few quotes taken from Social Media are:
       “As a resident of Bellerby who has been displaced by the flood we would like to say a big thank you.”
       “A group of 4 or 5 brilliant wallers have been working solidly since first thing this morning to recreate a working water gate below the water mill and make a solid edge to the beck down mill lane. Such hero’s xx”
       “Well done. I hope the weather holds for you all”
We’ve even had some press coverage (see link below), but I’ve also asked to put together a press release for Rishi Sunak’s office (MP for Richmond, Yorkshire, and Chief Secretary to the Treasury) who’s agreed to share details of the weekend’s activities across his social media platforms.
http://www.richmondshiretoday.co.uk/wallers-head-for-bellerby-to-repair-flood-damage/
Once again, many thanks from the villagers of Bellerby.
Kind Regards
Robin
The Dry Stone Wallers have requested a plaque be sited at the stone seat they erected as part of the previous works. A suitable verse is to be composed for the text.
2Riding Foundation Funding
2Ridings have requested quotes before releasing the promised funding. Quotes have been requested for additional areas of repair work needed on the watercourses.
Costings for equipment are being put together.
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